
IN THE MATTER OF THE PROPOSED 
RULES OF THE DEPARTMENT OF 
HUMAN SERVICES GOVERNING 
APPLICATION FOR OTHER MAINTENANCE 
BENEFITS AND SPECIAL SERVICES TO 
SSI APPLICANTS IN THE GENERAL 
ASSISTANCE PROGRAM, MINNESOTA 
RULES , PARTS 9500 . 1206, 9500.1200, 
9500.1254 AND 9500.1256. 

INTRODUCTION 

STATEMENT OF NEED 
AND REASONABLENESS 

The proposed rule parts establish procedures for the administration of the 
General Assistance ( GA) program in the State of Minnesota. The established 
procedures are designed to ensure the rights and responsibil ities of the 
Department of Human Service,, local social service agencies, and recipients of 
general assistance. 

The authority for the establishme.nt of these procedures is found in Minnesota 
Statutes, section• 256D.06, subdivision 5, and 256D.04, subdivision 2. The 
provisions established within parts 9500.1254 to 9500.1256 enable the 
Department of Human Services to set reasonable governance procedures for the 
administration of the General Assistance program including referral to other 
maintenance benefits, interi m u1istance reimbursement, and special services 
for SSI applicants. 

BAQCGROUND 

A&. Historical Peranoctive 

In 1973, the Minnesota Legi1lature establi1hed a state public as1istance 
policy for all per1on1 in the state without adequate income or resources to 
maintain a subsistence reasonably compatible with decency and health.l/ Along 
with this general policy, the Legislature established the General Assistance 
Act which wa1 created to provide for persons unable to provide for themselves, 
not otherwise provided for by law, and who meet certain eligibility 
requirements. The General Asaiatance Act entitled eligible peraons to receive 
money grants nece1sary to maintain a subsistence reasonably compatible with 
decency and health. The Legialature further declared such as1i1tance to be a 
matter of pub lie concern and a necessity in promoting the pub lie health and 
welfare. Through the declaration of thi• policy, the Minneaota Legi1lature 
has identified the basic moral imperative underlying public uaiatance 
programs, the feeling of compa1sion for the lesa fortunate. 

l/ Laws of Minne1ota 1973, chapter 650, article 21, section 1. 

From its inception, in 1973, the General Assi1tance Act has come under public 
scrutiny and ha• been amended by the Legislature in a number of different 
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sessions. In 1984, the Legislature further examined the General Assistance 
Act and established provisions governing referral to other maintenance benefit 
programs, interim assistance reimbursement for qualified providers, and the 
provision of special services for SSI applicants. Along with these 
l egislative changes, the Department of Ruman Services was instructed to 
promulgate emergency and permanent rules in accordance with Minnesota 
Statutes, Chapter 14. 

L. Promuhation tl Eargeru;x illlJ:.a. 

After the amendments to the General Assistance Act were made by the 
Legislature, the Department of Human Services promulgated emergency rules 
under Minnesota Statutes, section 14.29 to 14.36 These emergency rules, 
Minnesota Rules part 95S5.3417 (Emergency) became effective in November of 
1984, and provided the Department of Human Services with temporary governance 
procedures for the administration of the General Assistance program. The 
following proposed rules establish procedures and requirements for referral to 
other maintenance benefit programs, interim assistance reimbursement, 
reimbursement to qualified providers, and special services for SSI applicants. 
The rules also establish the rights and responsibilities of the Department of 
Human Service,, local agencies, and recipient• of general assistance. 

k-L ~ Current Sta tua 

Upon adoption of the emergency rules, the Department of Human Service• 
implemented rulemaking procedures for promulgating permanent rules governing 
the General Assistance program. Using the Emergency rules as a base, the 
Department of Human Services' program and rulemaking staff proceeded with the 
process of promulgating permanent rules. In order to promote a public 
participation proce1s, the Department appointed two separate advisory 
committees to provide advice and opinions with regard to the rule provisions . 
These two committee•, the General As1istance Public Advisory Committee and the 
General Assistance County Panel, compo1ed of service providers, professional 
associations, legal advocates , county repre1entatives , knowledgeable com1111nity 
representatives, and Department of Huaan Services representatives, provided 
valuable input into the rule development procees. Their comments and 
recommendation• with regard to the rule provi1ion1 have been reviewed, and for 
the most part, incorporated into the proposed permanent rules. Parts 
9S00.1254 and 9500.12S6 establish the permanent procedures necessary for 
implementation of Minne1ota Statute•, 1ection 256D.06, subdivision S. The 
following narrative serves a• the statement of need and reasonablenes1 as 
required by Minneaota Statute,, section 14.31. 

As part of this rulemaking proceeding, the Revisor of Statutes has issued a 
renud>ering in1truction which will bring all general assistance rules into the 
same Minnesota Rules chapter, and into a single "sequence." To increase the 
clarity of the1e rules and insure that consistent meanings are applied to the 
terms used throughout the general as1i1tance rule•• the department has amended 
Minnesota Rules, -part 9555.3410 (renumbered a• part 9500.1206), by deleting 
definitions of terms that are no longer used in these rules and by adding or 
modifying definitions of terms. As a consequence of this consolidation 
process, many definitions are contained in part 9500.1206 which are not used 
at all in the rules governing referral to other maintenance benefit programs, 
reimbursement for 1pecial service• provided by qualified providers, and 
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interim assistance authorization agreements, proposed Minnesota Rules, parts 
9500.1254 and 9500.1256. In accordance with Minnesota Statutes, section 
14.131, and the rules of the Office of Administrative Hearings, Minnesota 
Rules, part 1400.0500, subpar t 1, the department's statement of need and 
reasonab lenees supports the pr oposed amendments, and does not cover existing 
rules not affected by the proposed au.!ndments. 

WI 9500.1200 PURPOSE 6lm. APPLICABILITY. 

Subpart k Purpose. This subpart states the purpose of the rule parts. 
Promulgation of parts 9500.1200 to 9500.1256 is mandated by Minnesota 
Statutes, sections 256D.01, subdivision lb, 256D.04, 256D.06, and 256D.lll, 
which instruct the c01DD1issioner to promulgate uniform rules consistent with 
law for carrying out and enforcing the provisions of the General Assistance 
Act. In order to fulfill this requirement, it is necessary for the 
commissioner to establish the rights and responsibilities of the Department, 
local agencies, and recipients of the general assistance program in order to 
adequately manage and control the administration of the program. It is 
reasonable to state the purpose in the rule parts in order to assist the 
public in determining the relevance of, and the intereet in, the rule parts. 

Subpart~ Applicability. This subpart states the applicability of parts 
9500.1200 to 9500.1256. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.04 requires the 
commissioner to superviee the administration of the general aseietance 
program. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5 requires the 
commiesioner to adopt rules which include methods by which local agencies 
shall identify, refer, and aesiet recipients who may be eligible for benefits 
under federal programs for the disabled. It is therefore necessary to state 
the applicability of the rule parts in the beginning of the rule in order to 
inform interested parties of the ecope and subject matter of the rules, and to 
give them notice of rule provisions which may affect their rights and 
interests. By describing to whom and how the rule parta in this section 
apply, intereeted parties can ascertain their role and responsibilities under 
these rules. 

Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.01 to 256D.21 establish the requirements of 
the general usistance program in Minnesota. Moreover, Minnesota Statutes, 
section 256D.04 requires the commiesioner to supervise the administration of 
the general uaistance prograa a• provided in Minnesota Statute,, section 
256D.01 to 256D.21. Therefore, it is reasonable to refer to other Minnesota 
Rules that govern the general assistance program in order for intereeted 
parties to be informed that it is their responsibility to have knowledge of 
theae rules prior to determining the meaning of parts 9500.1254 to 9500.1256 
because the rules in total govern the general assietance progr&111. 

WI 9500,1206 DEFINITIONS, 

This rule part defines words and phrases which have a meaning specific to 
parts 9500.1200 to 9500.1256, which may have several possible interpretation,, 
or which need exact definitions to create conaietency with Minnesota Statutes, 
Chapter 256D. Many definition• in this rule part apply to terms that are not 
used in propoaed Minnesota Rules, parts 9500.1254 and 9500.1256, but which are 
used in other rules governing the general assiatance program. In such cases, 
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the statement of need and reasonableness will discuss the reasonableness of 
proposed modifications in the context of the entire general assistance 
program, and not only in the context of Minnesota Rules, parts 9500.1254 and 
9500.1256. Many definitions have merely been renumbered. Since these 
definitions have already been adopted as permanent rules, the statement of 
need and reasonableness will not address these definitions. 

Subpart L. Scope. 
of parts 9500.1206 
general assistance 
9500.1256. 

This provision is modified to clarify that the definitions 
applies to the entire sequence of rules governing the 
program, renumbered at Minnesota Rules, parts 9500.1200 to 

It is reasonable to include definitions by reference in order to prevent 
duplication of rule content and to clarify when definitions are applicable. 

Subpart~ Advanced age. The term advanced age is used throughout the 
general assistance rules, and has a meaning specific to these rules. This 
term was previously defined at Minnesota Rules, part 9555.3400, subpart 3. It 
is necessary to modify this definition slightly to make it consistent with the 
definition in parts 9500.1100 [Emergency} and 9500.1200 (Emergency}. The 
modification is reasonable because the substitution of "his or her work 
history" for "that" clarifies the meaning without changing it. 

Subpart !i.... AFDC. This definition is needed to clarify that the abbreviated 
term, AFDC, means the specific federally funded program: Aid to Families with 
Dependent Children.This term has not previously been defined in permanent 
rules governing general assistance. 

It is reasonable to include this definition to have the meaning of this term 
clearly established. Moreover, it is reasonable to use this abbreviation in 
order to delete unnecessary words in a reference frequently repeated in the 
rule parts. 

Subpart~ Applicant. Thia term. was previously defined at Minnesota Rules, 
part 9555.3400, subpart 4. In 1985 the Minnesota legislature created a work 
readiness program for individuals who meet income and resource criteria of the 
general assistance program but do not fit any of the categories of eligibility 
for general assistance. It is necessary to modify the term "applicant" to 
reflect the fact that under Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.051 and Minnesota 
Rules, part 9500.1213, subpart 2 [Emergency), an individual with an 
application pending for general a11i1tance ha, automatically applied for work 
readiness a, well. Thie modification is reasonable becauee it clarifies that 
the term "applicant" appliee to both the general auistance and work readiness 
programs, and ie consietent with the definition in part 9500.1211, subpart 1 
(Emergency}. 

Subpart LA. Assietance Unit. This term wae previously defined at Minnesota 
Rules, part 9555.3400, eubpart 6. It is neceseary to modify this definition 
slightly to create consistency with the definition of "aesistance unit" 
currently used in Kinneeota Rulee, part 9500.1101, subpart 5 [Emergency}. The 
modification clarifies who may be included in an aesi,tance unit, consistent 
with Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.15, which define, relative'• 
responsibility, and section 256D.05, subdivision 1, which require, eligibility 
to be determined for individual• and families. The reasonablenes, of these 
modification, wa, supported during the emergency rulemaking process. 

-4-



Subpart~ Costs or disbursements. Thi s definition i s needed t o clarify t hat 
t he "costs and disbursements" referred to i n Minnesota Statutes, section 
256D.06, s ubd i vis i on 5, have a speci f ic meani ng, and that costs or 
disbursements means only t he actual, out-of-pocket expenses incurred by a 
qualified provider for the prov1s1on of special services . This term has no t 
previously been defined in permanent rules. 

I t is reasonable t o include this definition to prevent confus ion between the 
term "costs and disbursements" and the term "fees," and to have the term's 
meaning c l earl y established. It i s reasonab l e to limit the definition of the 
term to actual, out-of-pocket expenses and disbursements to assure that a 
qualif i ed provider receives reimbursement only for expenses that he or she 
ac tually i ncurs in providing special services to an applicant or recipient, 
and is not reimbursed beyond the level specified by statute. 

Subpart U... Fees. This definition is needed to clarify that the "fees," 
referred to in Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, have a 
specific meaning, and that "fees" means the provider ' s charge for the hours of 
direct provision of special services. This term has not previously been 
defined in permanent rules. 

I t is reasonab l e to include this definition to prevent confusion between the 
term "fees" and the term "costs and disbursements," and to have the term' s 
meaning clearly established. It is reasonable to limit the meaning of the 
term to only the provider ' s charge for hours of direct provision of special 
services to assure that the provider receives reimbursement only for services 
actually performed, and so that the provider does not receive reimbursement 
beyond that specified in statute. 

Subpart lh Good cause. The term "good cause" is used throughout the general 
assistance rules, and has a meaning specific to these rules. This term was 
previously defined at Minnesota Rules, part 9555.3400, subpart 12. It is 
necessary to modify this definition slightly to make it consistent with the 
definition in parts 9500.1100 [E•rgency] and 9500.1200 [Emergency]. This 
modification was based on recommendation made by legal advocates during the 
development of emergency rules governing GA Categories of Eligibility and Work 
Readiness. 

Subpart U... Grant. It is necessary and reasonable to delete this definition 
bec ause the term "grant" is no longer used in the general assistance rules. 
The rule part referenced in this definition has also been repealed. 

Subpart lla. Initial SSI payment. The term "initial SSI payment" has not 
previously been defined in permanent rules. Under written agreement between 
the State of Minnesota and the Social Security Administration and pursuant to 
title 42, United States Code, section 1383 (g), only the first payment made by 
the Social Security Administration on behalf of a Supplemental Security Income 
(SSI) rec i pient may be paid directly to the local agency, thus permitting the 
l ocal agency to recover the amount of state interim assistance paid to the 
recipient while his or her eligibility for SSI was being determined. Under 
Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivi sion 5 , the recipient is obligated 
to reimburse the local agency for the amount of interim assistance provided 
while the recipient'• eligibility for SSI was being determined. The intent of 
both the state and federal statutes is to prevent recipients from receiving 
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both state and federal benefits for the same period of time. Once the 
recipient is determined eligible for SSI benefits, the recipient will receive 
monthly payments from the Social Security Administration. Defining the term 
"initial SSI payment" is necessary to create clarity in the rules and to 
specify which payments are subject to the recovery provisions of part 
9500.1256, subparts 2 and 3. 

Because the written agreement between Minnesota and the Social Security 
Administration states that only the initial payment of SSI benefits may be 
paid to the local agency, and that the only SSI payment from which the local 
agency may take reimbursement for the interim assistance provided to the 
recipient is the initial SSI payment, it is reasonable to define the term to 
include only the initial payment from SSI which includes any retroactive 
amount. The definition includes the amount of retroactive benefits paid to 
the recipient because such benefits correspond to a period of time for which 
the recipient was also receiving general assistance, thereby giving the 
recipient a "double benefit." It is reasonable to define it in this manner 
because it complies with the state/federal agreement and it informs interested 
parties of this payment procedure. 

Subpart U... Interim assistance. The term "interim assistance" has not 
previously been defined in permanent rules. Minnesota Statutes, section 
256D.06, subdivision 2, states that the amount of assistance granted to an 
assistance unit shall be in an such an amount that when added to the nonexempt 
income actually available to the individual or family, the total amount equals 
the applicable standard of assistance established by the Commissioner. 
Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, states that an applicant 
who is found eligible for maintenance benefits from another source must 
reimburse the local agency for the interim assistance provided if the payment 
of those other maintenance benefits coincides with the period for which 
general assistance was also received. The term "interim assistance" as used 
in that statute needs definition in order to clarify for affected parties the 
time period for which interim assistance reimburseant may be claimed, and the 
amount of reimbursement which the local agency may claim when a general 
assistance recipient is found eligible for payment of other maintenance 
benefits (including SSI benefits). 

It is reasonable to define "interim assistance" as the amount of general 
assistance paid to the recipient's assistance unit for the period for which 
the first payment of other benefits is made, because that represents the 
amount of "double benefits" the recipient would receive from the two programs 
if reimbursement is not required. This definition therefore complies with 
Minnesota Statutes, sections 256D.06, subdivision S, and section 256D.06, 
subdivision 2. It is also reasonable to limit recovery by the local agency to 
the amount of general assistance provided based upon the state standards 
specified in subparts 1, 2, and 3, to comply with a similar requirement 
contained in Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision S. 

Because the assistance unit member may becOIDfl eligible for maintenance 
benefits from another source prior to, at the time of, or after eligibility 
for general assistance is established, it is reasonable to specify that the 
interim assistance period begins with the latter of those dates so that 
recovery corresponds to the time period during which the recipient receives 
benefits from both general assistance and the other maintenance benefits 
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program and so that compliance with Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, 
subdivision 5 is achieved. It is also reasonable to include this definition 
in the rules so that interested parties are informed and aware of this program 
procedure. 

Subpart l2A. Interim Assistance Authorization Agreement. Thia term has not 
previously been defined in permanent rules. Under Minnesota Statutes, section 
256D.06, subdivision 5, a recipient of general assistance who is potentially 
eligible for maintenance benefits from any other source must complete an 
interim assistance authorization agreement on a form prescribed by the 
Commissioner, and, if found eligible for those other maintenance benefits, 
must reimburse the local agency for the interim usistance paid. 

In order to comply with the statute, it is necessary to specify that the 
"interim assistance authorization agreement" is the form prescribed by the 
Commissioner which outlines the tet'1118 of the recipient's obligation to 
reimburse the local agency for the amount of interim usistance he or she 
received while eligibility for the other benefit program waa being determined. 
It is reasonable becauae it complies with the proviaions of Minnesota 
Statutea, aection 256D.06, aubdivision 5, and enaures that reimbursement will 
only be sought when the recipient has been found eligible for another program 
and has in fact received the first payment. 

Subpart l.iL Medical certification. This term waa previoualy defined at 
Minnesota Rules, part 9555.3400, subpart 15. It is necesaary to modify this 
definition to provide consistency with current emergency rule's definitions 
found in Minneaota Rules, parts 9500.1101, aubpart 13 [Emergency], and 
9500.1211, subpart 10 [Emergency]. The modification of this definition was 
made during the emergency rulemaking proceeding• to include "licensed 
psychologists", who are amply qualified to make diagnoaia regarding a number 
of conditions that are frequently relevant to a peraon'a eligibility for 
general assistance, and to clarify that the person diagnosing or certifying a 
person's condition, must have adequate professional training and experience to 
make diagnoais in that specific area. The reuonableneaa of thia modification 
was supported by comments received from legal advocates and other interested 
persona. 

Subpart 1h MEED program. Thia definition is deleted becauae the MEED 
program is no longer referenced in theae rules, and Minneaota Statutes, 
section 256D.lll no longer require• GA recipient• to register with the MEED 
program. 

Subpart• ~ &IMl ~ It is neceuary to modify the definitions of "mentally 
ill" and "mentally retarded" to provide consistency with current emergency 
rule's definition, found in Minnesota Rules, part, 9500.1101, subpart, 14 and 
15 [Emergency] and 9500.1211, subpart 11 [Emergency]. These modification• 
were made during the e•rgency rulemaking proceedings to provide clarification 
of the definition,. The modifications do not result in any aubstantive 
changes to the rules, but merely avoid needless repetition of "medical 
certification." The reaaonableneaa of the modification were supported by 
views and comments submitted by interested persona. 
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Subpart ll.&. Program. This definition is deleted because the term is no 
longer used in these rules. 

Subpart li.a. Other maintenance benefits. This term has not previously been 
defined in permanent rules. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 
5, requires that any applicant who is potentially eligible for maintenance 
benefits from any other source must make application for those benefits. 
Because the term "other maintenance benefits" can have several meanings, it is 
necessary to create clarity by identifying those maintenance benefits for 
which an applicant or recipient must apply under part 9500.1254, subpart 4, 
item A. It is also necessary to identify those other benefits in order to 
implement the provisions of statute. 

It is reasonable to include the maintenance benefits which are specified in 
this subpart because these benefit programs constitute major sources of 
alternative assistance which may be used to meet basic needs and which may 
reduce the need for a general assistance. The inclusion of these programs is 
therefore consistent with the statutory purpose of maximizing the use of other 
forms of assistance which may obviate the need to provide general assistance 
benefits. Since the local agency may identify maintenance benefits other than 
those listed for which the applicant or recipient may potentially be eligible 
and which must be applied for under Minnesota Statutes, section 256D .06, 
subdivision 5, it ia reasonable to specify that the term "other maintenance 
benefits" includes other programs identified by the local agency which provide 
periodic payments that can be used to meet baeic needs and which may reduce or 
eliminate the need for general aseistance. 

It is also reasonable to include this definition in order to inform affected 
parties of this provision within the rule parts. 

Subpart~ Potentially eligible. This term has not previously been defined 
in permanent rules. When implementing the provision• of Minnesota Statutes, 
section 256D.06, subdivision 5, and parts 9500.1254 and 9500.1256, the local 
agency must determine whether or not the applicant or recipient should be 
referred to another maintenance benefit program to apply for those other 
benefits. Such a decision is baaed on knowledge of the applicant's or 
recipient's circusutances and the eligibility criteria of the other program. 
Because different people can come to oppoeite conclu1ion1 concerning the 
applicant's or recipient's potential eligibility for another maintenance 
benefit program, it i1 nece11ary to create clarity by specifying the criteria 
for referral to another aaintenance benefit program. 

Becauee the local agency, due to geographic proximity and frequency of 
contact, should be knowledgeable about the applicant's or recipient's 
circumstances, and 1ince the local agency has, through experience and 
training, beco• generally knowledgeable about the eligibility criteria of 
other maintenance benefit prograu, it is reasonable to state that the 
determination of potential eligibility for and referral to another maintenance 
benefit program should be made by the local agency. It is also reasonable to 
establish that the determination of potential eligibility for and referral to 
another maintenance benefit program should rest with an agency which is 
trained and experienced in such determination, in order to inform affected 
parties of program provisions within the rule part,. 
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Subpart~ Qualified provider. This term has not previously been defined in 
permanent rules. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, permits 
the local agency to contract with qualified persons for the provision of 
special assistance to the recipient in processing the recipient's claim for 
maintenance benefits from other maintenance benefit programs. Because the 
statute does not specify who a qualified person is, and since the term 
"qualified provider" as used in parts 9500 .1254 and 9500 .1256 is open to 
several interpretations, it is necessary to create clarity by specifying those 
persons and agencies with whom the local agency may contract to provide 
special services for recipients who may be eligible for SSI. 

Since the SSI eligibility process requires specialized knowledge concerning 
medical, social. psychological, vocational 1 and legal factors, including the 
recipient's reaction to those factors, only those persona or agencies trained 
and/or experienced in these knowledge areas can be expected to effectively 
provide the special assistance required by statute. It is reasonable, 
therefore, to limit the definition of "qualified provider" to persons or 
agencies who have or who employ persona who have the experience and training 
necessary to effectively assist the recipient in applying for SSI. 

It is reasonable to consider the local agency a qualified provider since local 
agencies have historically demonstrated their experience and training by 
providing such special assistance to their clients. Local agencies are 
generally familiar with the requirements for SSI eligibility and understand 
the workings of the application process for public assistance benefits. The 
local agency must also be considered a qualified provider in order to receive 
the reimbursement incentive specified in Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06. 
subdivision 5, and in part 9500.1256, subparts 2 and 3. 

Because a determination of eligibility for SSI is a legal determination that 
affects a persons rights, and because nonprofit legal assistance organizations 
employ persons who posse•• the needed education and experience, and because 
such organizations have hietorically demonstrated their experience and 
training in the provision of such assistance to recipient,, it ia reasonable 
to consider such organizations to be "qualified providers." 

Since a private attorney at law has education and experience similar to that 
of staff employed by a nonprofit legal assistance organization, it is 
reasonable to consider a private attorney at law a "qualified provider." 

By virtue of education and training, it is also reasonable to grant "qualified 
provider" status to an agency that employs staff with a masters degree from an 
accredited program in social work, psychology, counseling. occupational 
therapy, or physical therapy. 

Other persona or the staff of other agenciesmay possess sufficient training 
and/or experience to effectively provide the specialized services required to 
assist the applicant or recipient in applying for SSI benefits. Because the 
local agency is a "qualified provider," and since the local agency has a 
financial and service interest in auuring that applicants and recipients 
apply for and receive other maintenance benefits for which they qualify, it is 
reasonable to permit the local agency to confer "qualified provider" status to 
other persona or agencies who have the training or experience needed to 
provide such service. 
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It is reasonable to consider an agency or person who has demonstrated 
experience and/or training in the provision of special services to be a 
"qualified provider" because these agencies and persons have the knowledge and 
experience that can assist applicants and recipients in processing claims for 
SSI benefits. 

Subpart '-2.... SSI. This definition is needed to clarify that the abbreviated 
term "SSI," means the specific federally funded program: Supplemental Security 
Income. This term has not previously been defined in permanent rules. 

It is reasonable to have the meaning of "SSI" clearly established in the rule 
parts in order to avoid confusion. Moreover, it is reasonable to use this 
abbreviated term in order to delete unnecessary words in a reference 
frequently repeated in the rule parts. 

Subpart 1l.a. State participation. This term bas not previously been defined 
in permanent rules. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.03, subdivision 2, 
specifies that after December 31, 1980, state aid shall be paid to local 
agencies for 75 percent of all general assistance grants up to the standards 
of section 256D.01, subdivision 1, and according to procedures established by 
the Commissioner. Aa used herein, atate participation baa the same meaning as 
state aid. Because the term "state participation" baa many meanings, and 
because the amount of state financial participation is different for the 
various income maintenance programs, it ia necessary to create clarity by 
specifying that state participation meana state aid to local agencies aa 
specified in Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.03, subdivision 2. Thia 
definition is reaaonable becauae it ia conaiatent with the statutes governing 
general assistance. 

Subpart~ Suitable employment. Thia term was previously defined at 
Minnesota Rules, part 9555.3400, aubpart 24. It ia necessary to modify the 
definition of the term "suitable employment" to provide consistency with the 
definition currently found in Kinneaota Rules, parta 9500.1101, subpart 19 
[Emergency], and 9500.1211, subpart 15 [Emergency]. The modifications in this 
definition were made during the emergency rulemaking proceedings in response 
to concern, raised by legal advocates. The change in item Bia reaaonable 
because the determination of whether suitable employment exiata ia no longer 
made by vocational 1peciali1ta under the general uaiatance and work readiness 
program.e. The change to item Di• reasonable because Kinne1ota Statutes, 
section 256D.lll no longer requires persona receiving GA to register with 
MEED, thus making it unneceaaary and inappropriate to be singled out in this 
definition. Finally, temporary day labor is not secure enough employment to 
permit income to be projected, and is therefore not reasonably included in the 
definition. The re .. onableneaa of theae modifications waa upheld during the 
emergency rulemaking proce••• 

Subpart~ Vocational apeciali1t. It ia necea1ary to make a clerical 
modification to thia definition to reflect the 1985 legi1lative change, that 
changed the title of the Department of Economic Security to the Department of 
Jobe and Training. 

Subpart• li... 22, &Dd. ~ These definitions are deleted because the terms, 
which were previously defined in Minnesota Rules, part 9555.3400, subparts 26 
to 28, are no longer used in these rulea. 
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URI 9500.1254 REFERRAL IQ Q1U.i MAINTENANCE BENEFIT PROGRAMS. 

Minnesota Statutes, section 256D . 06, subdivision 5, requires the commissioner 
to adopt rules prescribing "methods by which local agencies 111.1st identify, 
refer, and assist recipients who may be eligible for benefits under federal 
programs for the disabled." This statute also provides the commissioner with 
authority to adopt rules governing reimbursement to local agencies for 
providing special assistance to recipients in processing the recipient ' s 
application for benefits from another source. This rule part specifies the 
provisions for determining the potential eligibility of an applicant or 
recipient for other maintenance benefits, sets forth local agency and 
applicant or recipient responsibilities and rights, states the criteria and 
process for referral to another maintenance benefit program, and specifies the 
amount of reimbursement for interim assistance the local agency may retain. 

Part 9500.1254 is necessary to carry out the general program requirements and 
rulemaking mandate in Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5. It 
is reasonable to specify the provisions contained i.n part 9500.1254 to inform 
affected parties of the requirements and responsibilities they are subject to 
under the general assistance program, and to establish specific guidelines for 
implementing the statutory requirements of Minnesota Statutes, section 
256D.06, subdivision 5. The need for and reasonableness of each specific 
provision is established below. 

Subpart la. Screening requirement. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, 
subdivision 5, specifies that an applicant who is potentially eligible for 
maintenance benefits from another source 1111st apply for those benefits and 
complete an interim assistance authorization agreement. Minnesota Statutes , 
section 256D.Ol, subdivision 1 , states that one of the objectives of general 
assis tance is to maximize the use of federal money for public assistance 
programs, and that the policy of the state is to provide for persona who are 
unable to provide for themselves and who are not otherwise provided for by 
law. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.Ol, subdivision la, states that a 
principle objective in providing general assistance is to provide for persona 
who are ineligible for federal programa and who are unable to provide for 
themselves. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, specifies 
that the rules adopted by the COlllllliaaioner 1111st include the methods by which 
local agencies shall identify, refer, and assist recipients who may be 
eligible for benefits under federal progrmu for the disabled. 

These statutory provisions clearly require applicants to apply for maintenance 
benefits from other sources as an alternative to using general uaistance. 
The statutes also clearly require the use of other maintenance benefits 
whenever a recipient is otherwise provided for by law. To implement these 
provisions of lav and fulfill the objectives of the statutes, it is necessary 
to develop rules which clarify the methods and procedures to be used to refer 
clients to other maintenance benefit programa. 

It is reasonable to specify that an applicant's or recipient ' s potential 
eligibility for other maintenance benefits must be determined by the local 
agency to avoid referring every applicant to all known maintenance benefit 
programs and requiring each program to formally determine the applicant's or 
recipient's eligibility. Because the local agency is knowledgeable of the 
existence and general requirements of other benefit programa, and because the 
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local agency has historically determined an applicant's or recipient's 
potential eligibility for other maintenance benefits, the local agency is in 
the best position to reduce unnecessary referrals by prescreening applicants 
and referring only those who appear to meet the eligibility requirements of 
the other program. 

It is reasonable to require the local agency to determine the applicant's or 
recipient's potential eligibility for other maintenance benefit programs 
because the local agency is, by reason of geographic proximity and involvement 
in the person's case, knowledgeable about both the person's circumstances and 
the programs which may be available to applicants and recipients. 

Minnesota Statutes, section 256D .06, subdivision 5, requires the Commissioner 
to adopt rules which specify the methods by which local agencies shall 
identify, refer, and uaist recipient• who may be eligible for benefits under 
federal programs for the dis ab led. To implement this statute, it is neceaaary 
to specify when a recipient will be referred to another maintenance benefit 
program and the procedures which the local agency must follow. 

llal A... It is reasonable to require the local agency to determine an 
applicant'• potential eligibility at the time of application for general 
assistance so that the applicant can be referred to the moat appropriate 
program aa early aa poaaible. Early referral will permit the applicant to 
receive the (generally) higher benefit• more rapidly and will pruerve state 
tax monies which fund the general assistance grant paid while the applicant ia 
applying for other benefits. It ia also reasonable to aaaiat the applicant to 
receive (generally) higher benefits aa soon aa possible so that the applicant 
may more adequately provide for his or her aubaiatence needa. 

llal ~ A recipient of general assistance who waa not eligible for other 
maintenance benefit• at the time of application may later become eligible for 
other maintenance benefits. It ia reasonable to specify that the recipient's 
potential eligibility for other maintenance benefit• must be determined at the 
recipient's semiannual redetermination of eligibility for general aaaiatance, 
becauae this ia a time when the local agency i• reviewing the recipient'• 
basis of eligibility for general assistance, and any change• that have occured 
can be asaeaaed without additional burden to either the local agency or the 
recipient. When the local agency determine• that changes in the recipient's 
circumstances indicate potential eligibility for other maintenance benefit,, 
it ia also reaaonable to require the local agency to act without delay. 
Specifying these proviaiona in the rulea ia a reaaonable way to inform the 
local agency and the recipient of the program policies and procedures which 
affect him or her. 

llal k.a. Requiring the local agency to document the results of its 
determination creates a record of the local agency decision. Thia record is 
neceaaary to enable the cOlllllliaaioner to carry out hia reaponaibility to 
supervise the adminiatration of general a11iatance under Minneaota Statutea, 
section 256D.04: to compile program atatiatica, to procua an appeal of local 
agency action, and to review local agency administration of the general 
aasiatance program. It ia reuonable to require local agency decision• to be 
documented on form.a prescribed by the commiaaioner because a uniform record 
for review of the local agency program adminiatration and service prov1a1on 
enables the commiaaioner to carry out hi• or her reaponaibilitiea more 
efficiently. 
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Subpart~ Informing requirement. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, 
subdivision 5 1 requires the Commissioner to adopt rules which specify the 
methods by which local agencies shall identify, refer, and assist recipients 
who may be eligible for benefits under federal programs for the disabled. To 
i mplement the provisions of that statute, it is necessary to specify the 
procedures and methods which the local agency must follow when identifying and 
referring clients to other maintenance benefits. Subpart 2 prescribes the 
information a local agency is required to provide to an applicant or recipient 
whom it has determined to be potentially eligible for other maintenance 
benefits. 

When the local agency determines that an applicant or recipient is potentially 
eligible for other maintenance benefits, it i s reasonable to require the local 
agency to inform the applicant or recipient of his or her rights and 
responsibilities because it insures that the individual is aware of the 
requirements which he or she must comply with and the rights that he or she 
has under the general assistance program. This information enables the 
applicant or recipient to fulfill the requirements placed upon him or her, and 
to exercise his or her rights. 

The reasonableness of the requirement to provide the information under items A 
to J is established below. 

l.t..cJll A.,_ Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5 1 requires an 
applicant or recipient to apply for other maintenance benefits for which he or 
she may be eligible. It is reasonable to require that the applicant or 
recipient be informed of this statutory requirement so that he or she is aware 
that this requirement 111.1st be complied with to receive general as1istance. 

l.t..cm ~ Minne1ota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5 1 requires an 
applicant or recipient to execute an interim assistance authorization 
agreement . It is reasonable to inform the applicant or recipient of this 
statutory requirement so that he or 1he is aware that this requirement must be 
complied with in order to receive general usistance. 

l.t..cm ~ It is necessary for an applicant or recipient to comply with 
procedures establi1hed by other maintenance benefit programs for a 
determination of eligibility or ineligibility for the other program to be 
made. It is reasonable to inform the applicant or recipient that he or she 
must comply with those procedure• so that failure to comply with an unknown 
requirement doe• not prevent the other program from properly determining if 
the applicant or recipient is actually eligible for other maintenance 
benefits. Without this requirement, the applicant or recipient could 
circumvent the intent of the requirement to apply for other maintenance 
benefits as provided by Minnesota Statutes, 1ection 256D.06, 1ubdivision 5. 

~ 12.&, The Minnesota Government Data Practices Act, Minnesota Statutes, 
Chapter 13, prohibits the unauthorized exchange of private data on 
individuals, including data on individuals maintained by local agencies 
regarding the individual's eligibility for public aa1istance progrmu. The 
local agency, or where applicable, qualified provider, 111.11t 1hare relevant 
information concerning the applicant or recipient with other maintenance 
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benefit programs to enable the applicant's or recipient ' s eligibility for 
other maintenance benefits to be determined . To accompl ish this. Minnesota 
Statutes. section 13 .05. subdivision 4. requ i res an applicant or recipient to 
complete an authorization or consent for the release of information so that 
the local agency or another qualified provider can provide the other 
maintenance benefit program with information which will directly influence the 
applicant ' s or recipient's eligibility for those benefits. It is reasonable 
to require the local agency to inform applicants and rec ipients of this 
requirement because it ensures that the applicant or recipient knows what 
action he or she is required to take. 

It.Am L. This provision requires the local agency to provide the applicant or 
recipient with information on the amount of benefits he or she may be eligible 
to receive under another maintenance benefit program. It is reasonable t o 
require the local agency to inform the applicant or recipient of benefits 
which may pay higher amounts or more appropriate types of benefits because the 
local agency baa access to this information. and providing the information to 
the applicant or recipient will encourage him or her to apply for those other 
benefits. 

It.Am~ It is reasonable to include this prov1a1on in the rule parts to 
ensure that the applicant or recipient knows where application can be made for 
other maintenance benefits . This information, which is readily available to 
the local agency, assists the applicant or recipient in applying for more 
beneficial or appropriate benefits, and enables him or her to comply with the 
statutory requirement to apply for those benefits. 

It.Am~ An applicant or recipient may not know how to apply for other 
maintenance benefits. It is reasonable to require the local agency to provide 
the information on application because aaaiating the applicant or recipient in 
understanding the application procedures which he or she is required to follow 
is consistent with the obligation to assist the applicant under Minnesota 
Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5. 

lt.ul ~ Minnesota Statute, , section 256D.06, subdivision 5, provides that a 
local agency may provide special services to as,ist an applicant in applying 
for other benefit, or may contract with a qualified provider to provide such 
as,istance to the applicant. Part 9500.1256 allow, the applicant to elect to 
receive special service• and gives the applicant the right to choose to 
receive such services from either the local agency or another qualified 
provider. The applicant or recipient Dist be informed that special services 
are available and that he or 1he can choose either the local agency or another 
qualified provider to provide the 1pecial service, before he or she can decide 
to use those services or exercise the right to select a qualified provider. 
It is reasonable to require the local agency to provide thi• information 
because it ensures that an applicant or recipient will be made aware of 
available service• and his or her right to cboo1e the provider of those 
services. 

lla 1.... Subpart 4 imposes certain duties on the applicant to apply for other 
benefit programa. To insure compliance with these requirements and to 
maximize the u1e of federal assistance, subpart 5 allow• the local agency to 
impose sanctions again1t a recipient for failing to comply with the duties 
specified in subpart 4. It is reasonable to require the local agency to 
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inform the applicant of the consequences of his or her failure to comply with 
the requirements of subpart 4 so that he or she may make an informed decision 
regarding compliance, and will be encouraged to comply with those 
requirements. 

1.t.Ql J... It is reasonable to require the local agency to inform the applicant 
or recipient of his or her right to appeal negative decisions made by the 
local agency so that the applicant or recipient can make an informed decision 
on whether to exercise that right when he or she feels that the agency action 
was improper. 

Subpart~ Referral requirement. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D. 06, 
subdivision 5, requires the Commissioner to adopt permanent rules which 
specify the methods by which local agencies shall identify, refer, and assist 
recipients who may be eligible for benefits under federal programs for the 
disabled. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.04, subdivision 2 1 requires the 
Commissioner to develop uniform rules consistent with law for carrying out and 
enforcing the proviaiona of Minnesota Statutes, aectiona 256D.Ol to 256D.21, 
to the end that general aaaiatance may be adminiatered aa uniformly aa 
possible throughout the state. Thia aubpart prescribes uniform procedure• 
local agencies must follow when an applicant or recipient ia required to 
apply for other maintenance benefits, specifies the actions required of the 
local agency when it refers the applicant or recipient to another maintenance 
benefit program, and specifiea exceptions to the requirement to make a 
referral. The provisions in this subpart are necesaary to fulfill the 
mandates under Minnesota Statutes, sections 256D.06, subdivision 5, and 
256D.04, subdivision 2. 

It is reasonable to specify these requirements in the rule because it informs 
affected parties of the policies and procedures which 1111st be complied with 
when local agencies refer an applicant or recipient to another maintenance 
benefit program. 

1.t.Ql A... It ia reasonable to require the local agency to notify the other 
maintenance benefit program to insure that the other program receives accurate 
information regarding the referral, including who ia being referred, and what 
baaia the local agency baa for making the referral . Thia rule provision ia 
also reasonable because it ensures that the method of making a referral to 
another maintenance benefit program will be consistent statewide, and will 
provide uniform infor•tion to the other program. It ia also reasonable to 
specify a uniform and consistent method of making a referral ao that the local 
agency ia informed that the information 11a1at be trannitted on a form 
prescribed by the commissioner. 

~ IA- Minnesota Statutes, aection 2S6D.06, subdivision S, requires that 
rules adopted by the Commissioner must include the methods by which local 
agencies shall identify, refer, and usist recipients who may be eligible for 
benefits under federal programa for the disabled. Thia item and the following 
subitema are necesaary because they specify the methods by which the local 
agency shall refer applicants and recipients who are identified as potentially 
eligible for the SSI program. SSI is the primary federal program for the 
disabled. When the Social Security Administration processes an application 
for SSI 1 they alao check to see if the applicant is eligible for Social 
Security Disability benefits. SSI applicants are aingled out to receive 
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special services under these rules bec ause of t he pr ocessing of SSI 
appl i cations and because the Social Security Administra tion will only make 
initial SSI payments available to the local agency . This treatment of SSI 
applicants i s r easonable because i t i s the only federal program from which the 
l ocal agency can be assured of receiving interim as sistance reimbursement, and 
reimbursement for t he costs of providing special services. 

The following provisions explain the reasonableness of each subitem. 

Sµbitem Uh This provision is reasonable because it requires the local 
agency to offer the applicant or recipient the special services required under 
Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, and prescribed under part 
9500.1256, subpart 1. The applicant or recipient must be informed of the 
availability of the services if the applicant or recipient i s to make a choi ce 
regarding whether or not to use the offered services. 

Subitem Uh This provision infonu the applicant or recipient of persons or 
agencies who are qualified to provide the special services specified in part 
9500.1256, subpart 1 . It is reasonable to inform the applicant or recipient 
of persons or agencies who are qualified to provide the special services so 
that the applicant or recipient knows who the existing providers are and can 
make a choice regarding whether or not or from whom to request assistance. 

Subitem ill.a. This provision requi res the local agency to refer the applicant 
or recipient to the local office of the Social Security Administration, where 
the applicant or recipient can apply for SSI benefits. It is reasonable to 
include this provision because it assists the applicant or recipient in 
complying with the requirements of Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, 
subdivision 5. 

Subitem ill... The earliest possible date on which an applicant ' s eligibility 
may be established is the date on which the applicant was referred to the 
program. This provision is reasonable because by requiring the local agency 
to inform the Social Security Administration of the date of referral, the 
earliest potential date of eligibility for SSI can be establi shed. By 
establishing the earliest date of SSI eligibility, the local agency will help 
the applicant or recipient obtain the most appropriate type and amount of 
maintenance benefits at the earliest possible time, and will protect state and 
county funds which would otherwise have been used to support the applicant or 
rec i pient. Helping the applicant or recipient obtain benefits for which he or 
she may be eligible is a reasonable way to ensure that state and county funds 
for GA are spent in compliance with Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.Ol, 
subdivision 1. 

Subitp Ula. An applicant or recipient may choose which qualified provider to 
receive services from. It is reasonable to refer the applicant or recipient 
to the chosen qualified provider because it informs the provider of the 
applicant's choice and the applicant's need for services, and it establishes 
the beginning date of services for purposes of payment for the provider's 
services. Requiring the local agency to enter into a contract with the cho1en 
provider establishes a method of payment for the provider's services, provides 
a means of governi ng the provider ' s performance of special services, and 
implements the provisions of Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 
5 , and part 9500.1256 1 subpart 3. 
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It is reasonable to inform the provider of the need for services so that the 
provider can determine whether or not to accept the case and begin service 
provision. Establishing the beginning date of services ensures that proper 
reimbursement for services can be calculated and paid. 

1.t.al ~ Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, requires an 
applicant who may potentially be eligible for other maintenance benefits to 
apply for those other maintenance benefits. The statute also requires the 
Commissioner to adopt emergency and permanent rules which include the methods 
by which local agencies shall identify, refer, and aasist recipients who may 
be eligible for benefits under federal programa for the disabled. Thia rule 
provision, which establishes a limit on local agencies referrals of recipients 
who may be eligible for other benefits, is necessary to comply with these 
statutory requirements. 

When an applicant or recipient has already applied for and been found 
ineligible for maintenance benefits from another source, it is only reasonable 
to consider the applicant or recipient "potentially eligible" for thoae other 
benefits in a limited number of situations. To prevent inappropriate and 
unreasonable referrals of applicants and recipients who are known to be 
ineligible for the other maintenance benefits, it is reasonable to specify in 
the rule part• that the applicant or recipient ie not required to apply again 
for thoee benefit• unleee it is known that the person'• circumstances have 
changed, or the eligibility requirements of the other program have changed, 
and those facts may reeult in the applicant or recipient being found eligible 
for the other benefits. 

Subpart L. Requirements upon referral for other maintenance benefit,. 
Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, requires an applicant, 
otherwise eligible for maintenance benefit• from any other source to (a) make 
application for thoee benefits within 30 daye of the general aseiatance 
application; and (b) to execute an interim aeeietance authorization agreement 
on a form as directed by the Commiseioner. The statute aleo requires the 
Commiesioner to adopt eargency and permanent rule• which specify the methods 
by which local agenciee ehall identify, refer, and aesist recipient• who may 
be eligible for benefit• under federal prograu for the disabled. 

In order to implement these statute• and maximize the use of federal funding 
whenever possible, it i• necessary to specify the requirements which 
applicants and recipients must c01Dply with, and to prescribe the method• by 
which the local agency mat refer and aeaiat an applicant or recipient who is 
potentially eligible for other maintenance benefits. It i• reasonable to 
specify the require•nta and actions which aiat be complied with by the 
applicant or recipient and the local agency ao that the applicant or recipient 
is aware of the requirement• that aiat be complied with and can take steps to 
comply or appeal. It is reaaonable to inform the local agency of the methods 
which it must employ in order to properly implement the provision• of statute. 

I.t.ua I.&, Minneeota Statute•, section 256D.06, eubdivision 5, requires an 
applicant of general aeaiatance to apply for other maintenance benefits for 
which he or ehe may be eligible within 30 day• of the application for general 
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assistance. The intent of the statute is clearly to provide a 30 day period 
during which the applicant must comply. Because the applicant will not know 
that he or she must apply for another benefit program until the local agency 
determines his or her potential eligibility for and completes a referral to 
the other maintenance benefit program, it is possible that much of the 30 day 
period will already have elapsed. 

It is reasonable to specify that the applicant must be given 30 days from the 
date of referral to the other maintenance benefit program within which to 
apply for those benefits in order to provide the full 30 day period specified 
in the statute. 

Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.0l, subdivision 1, states that one of the 
objectives of sections 256D.0l to 256D.21 is to maximize the use of federal 
money for public assistance programs. That statute also states that the 
policy of this state is to provide for persons who are unable to provide for 
themselves and who are not otherwise provided for by law. Minnesota Statutes, 
section 256D.01, subdivision la, states that a principle objective in 
providing general assistance is to provide for persons who are ineligible for 
federal programa and who are unable to provide for themselves. 

Requiring a recipient or an applicant to apply for maintenance benefits for 
which they are potentially eligible i1 consistent with the policies and 
objectives of the general assistance program, as set out in these statutes, 
and is a reasonable means of ensuring that general assistance is not provided 
where an individual is eligible for a federal program or is otherwise provided 
for by law. 

In order to comply with Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, 
and in order to provide equal treatment within the general assistance program, 
it is reasonable to require in rule that the recipient who has been determined 
potentially eligible for and referred to another maintenance benefit program 
must apply for those other benefits within 30 days of the date of referral. 

To assure that the recipient has applied for the other benefits to which he or 
she has been referred, it is necessary to verify whether or not the 
application has been made. It is reasonable to state that when the recipient 
has not furnished verification of his or her application for the other 
maintenance benefit program, the local agency 111Jst contact the local office of 
the other maintenance benefit program to determine if the recipient has 
applied within the 30 days provided because this insures that individuals who 
have complied will not suffer any adverse consequences. It is reasonable to 
include this provision in the rule parts in order to implement the provisions 
of Minneaota Statutes, section 256D.0l, subdivisions 1 and la, and section 
256D.06, subdivision 5. 

It is reasonable to state that the determination of the other maintenance 
benefit program local office establishes whether or not the recipient has made 
application for those benefits, because the local office of the other 
maintenance benefit program i1 responsible for accepting applications for 
those benefit,. Accepting the verification of application by the agency 
charged with accepting applications for another maintenance benefit program 
assures that a proper and correct determination will be made by the local 
agency. 
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Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.01 , subdivisions 1 and la, and sec tion 
256D.06, subdivision 5, require the use of other maintenance benefits when a 
person could be provided for through another maintenance benefit program and 
specifically requires a general assis tance applicant to apply for other 
benefits within 30 days. 

It is necessary to determined a recipient ineligible for general assistance 
pursuant to subpart 5 if application is not made for those other benefits 
within the prescribed 30 days in order to insure compliance with the statute 
and to establish an appropriate sanction for the failure to comply. It is 
reasonable to include this provision in these rules because it informs 
interested and affected parties of the consequences of failure to comply. 

Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.10, states that no grant of general 
assistance except one made pursuant to sections 256D . 06, subdivision 2 or 
256D.08, subdivision 2, shall be reduced, terminated or suspended unless the 
recipient receives notice and is afforded an opportunity to be heard prior to 
any action by the local agency. 

It is necessary to require the local agency to inform the recipient of its 
intent to terminate assistance when the other maintenance benefit program 
local office verifies that the recipient has failed to apply for those 
benefits in order to comply with statute and to ensure that the recipient's 
constitutional rights of due process are protected. Informing the recipient 
of the consequences of his or her action or inaction is reasonable because it 
insures that the recipient knows what steps are necessary to comply, that he 
or she can appeal , or that he or she 1111st plan for the future. Include this 
provision in the rule parts is a reasonable way of informing interested and 
affected parties of this requirement • 

.ll&m L. The local agency or a qualified provider may possess information 
which is relevant to the determination of eligibility for another maintenance 
benefit program. Data collected, disseminated, or maintained by the local 
agency concerning an applicant or recipient is subject to the provisions of 
the Data Practices Act, Minnesota Statutes, section 13.01 et seq., and in 
moat circumstances cannot be disseminated without the signed informed consent 
of the applicant or recipient. Data in the possession of a qualified provider 
who is attempting to assist the applicant or recipient to obtain other 
maintenance benefits may also be subject to data disclosure rules or laws. 
Local welfare agencies and other parties under contract with such agencies may 
be subject to civil liability and damages for releasing certain data on 
individuals in violation of the Data Practices Act. 

Because that information may be essential to the determination of eligibility 
for another maintenance benefit program, it is necessary to require the 
applicant or recipient to authorize the release of relevant information from 
the local agency or a qualified provider to the other maintenance benefit 
program office within 30 days of the date of referral so that eligibility for 
the other benefits can properly be determined without delay and so that the 
provisions of Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.Ol, subdivisions 1 and la, and 
section 256D.06, subdivision 5, can be implemented. Obtaining the informed, 
written consent of the applicant or recipient is reasonable because it permits 
the exchange of relevant data regarding the applicant in a manner that 
complies wi th the statutory requirements of the Data Practices Act, Minnesota 
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Statutes, section 13.05, subdivision 4. It is reasonable to specify that the 
data to be exchanged must be relevant to qualifying for benefits fr0111 the 
other program in order to protect the data privacy of the applicant or 
recipient. 

Under Minnesota Statutes, section 13.46, subdivision 2, if a qualified 
provider were considered part of the welfare system under Minnesota Statutes, 
section 13.46, subdivision 1, the provider could be required to release data 
to the local agency or could be permitted to obtain data from the local agency 
which is not related to the determination of the applicant's or recipient's 
eligibility for other maintenance benefits. 

Minnesota Statutes, section 13.46, subdivision l(c) permits welfare agencies 
contracting with private entities to specify in the contract whether or not 
the private entity is included in the "welfare system" for purposes of 
Minnesota Statutes, section 13.46. To protect the data privacy of applicants 
and recipients it is neceuary to apeci"fy that a qualified provider is not 
part of the welfare system under Minnesota Statutee, section 13.46, 
subdivision 1. This provision is reasonable because it insures that the 
confidentiality of information which is unrelated to the determination of 
eligibility or ineligibility for another maintenance benefit program is 
preserved. 

Minnesota Statute,, section 256D.0l, eubdivisione 1 and la, and section 
256D.06, subdivision S, require the use of other maintenance benefits when a 
person could be provided for through another maintenance benefit program. 

It is necessary to determine a recipient ineligible for general usistance 
pursuant to subpart 5 if the recipient does not authorize the local agency or 
a qualified provider to exchange relevant information with the other 
maintenance benefit program within the prescribed 30 days to create 
consistency with statute and to establieh sanctions for the failure to c0111ply. 
Failure to provide coneent for the exchange of information could prohibit the 
local agency or another qualified provider from providing the other benefit 
program with information necessary to determine the applicant or recipient's 
eligibility for the other programs, thereby frustrating the intent of th~ 
general assistance statute. It is reasonable to include this prov1s1on in the 
rules because it inform.a the recipient of the consequence• of his or her 
action or inaction. 

Minnesota Statute,, section 2S6D.10, states that no grant of general 
assistance except one made pureuant to section• 256D.06, subdivision 2 or 
256D.08, eubdivieion 2, shall be reduced, terminated or suspended unless the 
recipient receives notice and is afforded an opportunity to be heard prior to 
any action by the local agency. It is neceeeary to require the local agency 
to inform the recipient of ite intent to terminate usietance when the 
recipient hae failed to authorize the local agency or a qualified provider to 
exchange relevant information with the other maintenance benefit program to 
comply with this statute and to preserve the recipient'• constitutional right 
to due procese. Informing the recipient of the coneequencea of his or her 
action or inaction insures that the recipient knows what steps he or she can 
take to comply, that he or she can appeal, or that he or she must otherwise 
plan for the future. It is reasonable to include this provision in the rule 
parts to inform. intereeted and affected partiee of these requirements. 

-20-



-
lUJll ~ The intent of Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, is 
to require the use of other maintenance benefits rather than general 
assistance whenever an applicant or recipient of general assistance would be 
eligible for those other maintenance benefits. In order to have another 
maintenance benefit program determine the eligibility or ineligibility of a 
person applying for those benefits, the person must comply with the procedures 
which that program uses when determining eligibility. If the person does not 
comply with the procedures of the other program, the person's eligibility 
cannot properly be determined, and the person may be determined ineligible 
when the person would have been found eligible if he or she would have 
complied. 

Therefore, it is necessary to require an applicant or recipient of general 
assistance to comply with the procedures necessary for the determination of 
eligibility or ineligibility for another maintenance benefit program when the 
local agency has determined that the applicant or recipient is potentially 
eligible for those benefits and has referred the applicant or recipient to 
that other maintenance benefit program. Stating this requirement in these 
rules is reasonable because it informs interested and affected parties of the 
necessity to cooperate and comply. 

Minnesota Statutes , section 256D.01, subdivisions land la, and section 
256D.06, subdivision 5 require the use of other maintenance benefits when a 
person could be provided for through another maintenance benefit program. 

Requiring a local agency to determine a recipient ineligible for general 
assistance pursuant to subpart 5 if the recipient does not comply with the 
procedures necessary for the determination of eligibility or ineligibility for 
maintenance benefits from another source is necessary to encourage compliance 
with statute and to establish a sanction for the failure to apply. This 
provision is reasonable because the applicant or recipient can avoid the 
consequence by complying prior to the termination date. 

Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.10, states that no grant of general 
assistance except one made pursuant to sections 256D.06, subdivision 2, or 
256D.08, subdivision 2, shall be reduced, terminated or suspended unless the 
recipient receive• notice and i1 afforded an opportunity to be heard prior to 
any action by the local agency. 

It i s neces1ary to require the local agency to inform the recipient of its 
intent to terminate a11iatance when the local agency determines that the 
recipient baa not complied with those procedures nece11ary for the 
determination of eligibility or ineligibility for another maintenance benefit 
program to comply with statute and to preserve the recipient'• constitutional 
right to due proce••• Informing the recipient of the con1equences of his or 
her action or inaction is reasonable because it insures that the recipient 
knows what steps he or she 1111st take to comply, that he or she can appeal, or 
that he or she must otherwi1e plan for the future. It is reasonable to 
include this provision in the rule parts because it infonu interested and 
affected parties of the1e requirement•• 

~ 12.a. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, 1ubdiviaion 5 requires a person 
who is otherwise eligible for general assistance and potentially eligible for 
another maintenance benefit program to execute an interim aasi1tance 
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authorization agreement on a form as directed by the Commissioner. The 
statute also requires a recipient to reimburse the local agency for the 
interim assistance provided when found eligible for other maintenance 
benefits. 

This rule provision is necessary to comply with statute. 

Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.Ol, subdivisions 1 and la, and section 
256D.06, subdivision 5, require the use of other maintenance benefits when a 
person could be provided for through another maintenance benefit program. 

It is necessary to require that a recipient be determined ineligible for 
general assistance pursuant to subpart 5 if he or she does not complete the 
interim assistance authorization agreement within the prescribed 30 days to 
encourage compliance with the statute and to establish a sanction for the 
failure to apply. 

Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.10, states that no grant of general 
assistance except one made pursuant to sections 256D.06, subdivision 2, or 
256D.08, subdivision 2, shall be reduced, terminated or suspended unless the 
recipient receives notice and is afforded an opportunity to be heard prior to 
any action by the local agency. 

It is necessary to include a notice prov1s1on in the rule parts to comply with 
statute and to guarantee the recipient's constitutional right to due process. 
It is reasonable to require the local agency to inform the recipient of its 
intent to terminate uaistance when the local agency determines that the 
recipient has not executed an interim assistance authorization agreement 
because it informs the recipient of the consequences of his or her action or 
inaction, insures that the recipient knows what steps to take to comply and 
that he or she can appeal. 

Subpart ia. Ineligibility. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 
S, requires the Commissioner to adopt emergency and permanent rules which 
include the methods by which local agencies shall identify, refer, and assist 
recipients who may be eligible for benefits under federal programs for the 
disabled. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.04, clause (2), require• the 
Commissioner to promulgate uniform rules consistent with law for carrying out 
and enforcing the proviaions of sections 256D.Ol to 256D.21 to the end that 
general aasiatance may be administered as uniformly as posaible throughout the 
state. Thia part apecifiea the action• to be taken by the local agency when a 
recipient has failed, without good cauae to comply with the requirement• of 
Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision S, and the provisions of 
subpart 4 of these rules. It i• neceaaary to include theae provisions in the 
rules to clarify for the local agency and other interested and affected 
parties what happens when a recipient fails to comply with statutory 
requirements. 

It is reasonable to specify these requirement• in the rules so that affected 
parties are informed of the consequences of their action or inaction, and so 
that the program is operated ata.tewide, in an efficient and uniform manner. 
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ll,cm ~ Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, requires the 
Commissioner to adopt emergency and permanent rules which include the methods 
by which local agencies shall identify, refer, and assist recipients who may 
be eligible for benefits under federal programs for the disabled. 

Many of the persons referred to another maintenance benefit program will be 
aged, disabled, mentally ill or mentally retarded. Because of these 
limitations, it may be difficult for the person to fully comprehend what is 
being required, and how to comply with the requirements. It is necessary to 
require the local agency to assist the recipient in order to insure the 
recipient's understanding of the program requirements and to insure that any 
circumstances which have prevented the recipient from complying with program 
requirements are resolved. 

Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.10, states that no grant of general 
assistance except one made pursuant to section 256D.06, subdivision 2 or 
256D . 08, subdivision 2, shall be reduced, terminated or suspended unless the 
recipient receives notice and is afforded an opportunity to be heard prior to 
any action by the local agency. It is therefore necessary to require the 
local agency to provide notice in advance of benefits being terminated. 

In order to insure that the recipient is aware of and understand the 
requirements which 111JSt be complied with, as well as the consequences of 
failing to comply, it ia reasonable to require the local agency to provide the 
recipient with a second notice of the requirements which 111JSt be met and to 
offer assistance to overcome the circumstances which prevent compliance so 
that the recipient can take steps to comply, can appeal, or can otherwise plan 
for the future . 

It is necessary to prescribe a time period for this notice to be given to 
insure that the recipient is given adequate time to reapond, either by 
complying or appealing. It is reasonable to require that the second notice be 
provided to the recipient at least 30 days before suspending, reducing or 
terminating assistance because that period of time will permit the recipient 
to request help to comply, if needed, and will permit sufficient time in which 
to comply. 

It is reasonable to require that the second notice be provided to the 
recipient on a standardized form in order to provide consistent information to 
recipients statewide, assuring equal treatment. 

The reasonableness of the required contents of the second notice is described 
below. 

Subitcm ~ Thia prov111on infom the recipient of the requirement• which 
the local agency believe• the recipient has not complied with and informs the 
recipient that they 11a1st be complied with in order to avoid or end a period of 
ineligibility. It is reaaonable to require the notice to contain this 
information because it enables the recipient to reapond by complying or 
showing, on appeal, that he or she baa already complied. 

Subitem Uh Thia proviaion infom the recipient of the action which the 
local agency intends to take if the recipient does not comply, the date the 
action ia planned, and the right to appeal. It is reasonable to require the 
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notice to contain this information because having this information enables the 
recipient to respond in a timely manner., with the knowledge of consequences 
for failure to respond, and gives the recipient notice of the right to appeal 
if the recipient believes he or she has already complied or has good cause for 
not complying . 

Subitem Uh This provision requires the l ocal agency to offer assis tance to 
the recipient to resolve the problems which prevent compliance. It is 
reasonable to require this offer of assistance to be included in the notice 
because the persons affected by these rules may be disabled, mentally ill or 
mentally retarded, and the local agency may be in a position to readily assis t 
the recipient. Thia provision is also consistent with the statutory in t ent of 
helping general assistance applicants qualify for other forms of assistance. 

Subitem ~ This provision reminds the recipient that special services are 
available which can help the recipient comply and apply for SSI benefits. It 
is reasonable to require the notice to contain this information because it 
enables the recipient to choose whether or not to make use of the services and 
will help to resolve problems the recipient has in meeting the requirements of 
subpart 4. 

llem Ao&. Because the intent of the requirements and the statute is to assure 
that a recipient makes use of other maintenance benefits for which he or she 
may be eligible, it is reasonable to state that a period of ineligibility 111.1at 
not be imposed if the recipient complies with the requirements before 
ligibility is scheduled to begin. 

llem ~ Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.04 , clause (2), requires the 
Commissioner to promulgate uniform rules consistent with sections 256D.Ol to 
256D.21 to the end that general assistance may be administered as uniformly as 
possible throughout the state. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.Ol, 
s ubdivisions 1 and la, and 256D.06, subdivision 5 require that a recipient who 
i s otherwise eligible for general assistance and potentially eligible for 
another maintenance benefit program apply for and use those programs, if 
eligible. When a recipient is found eligible for another maintenance benefit 
program, the need for general assistance is eliminated, and state and county 
funds which would have been used to provide general assistance are preserved. 
If a recipient refuses to apply for or use another maintenance benefit 
program, state and county funds are not preserved and the requirements of the 
statute are not met. 

It is therefore reasonable to specify that a recipient's failure to cooperate 
with the statutory and program requirements, even after the offer of special 
assistance and the provision of a second notice of the requirements which must 
be met, will result in inel~gibility for general assistance. In addition, it 
is reasonable to find the recipient ineligible in order to preserve county and 
state funds and to exercise prudent management of public funds . Finally, this 
rule part i s reasonable because it establishes a uniform, statewi de policy and 
procedure for general assistance. 

Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.04, clause (2), requires the Commissioner to 
promulgate uniform rules consistent with sections 256D.01 to 256D.21 to the 
end that general assistance may be administered as uniformly aa possible 
throughout the state. 
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A monthly payment of general assistance is usually provided on the first of 
the month and covers the entire month. Because assistance will often have 
been provided to the recipient for the month in which the person is determined 
to have not complied, it is reasonable to specify that the period of 
ineligibility must begin on the first calendar month following the 30 day 
period specified in the second notice provided to the recipient. This 
provision will assure that ineligibility follows rather than precede the 
finding of ineligibility and will clarify that the amount of assistance 
already provided to the recipient does not need to be repaid. This rule 
provision is also reasonable because it establishes a uniform, statewide 
policy and procedure. 

Because a recipient may comply with the requirements after eligibility for 
general assistance is terminated, and because the intent of the requirements 
is to assure that the recipient makes use of other maintenance benefits for 
which he or she may be eligible, it is reasonable to specify that the period 
of ineligibility ends when the person meets the requirements specified in 
subpart 4. 

A person who is determined ineligible for general assistance for failure to 
comply with the requirements of subpart 4 may apply for assistance during the 
period of ineligibility. To create consistency with the finding of 
ineligibility and to prevent rendering the finding of ineligibility of no 
effect, it is reasonable to prescribe that if the person applies for general 
assistance during the period of ineligibility the application 1m1st be denied 
unless the requirements of subpart 4 have been met. 

l1&Jll 12&. When a person is determined ineligible for general assistance because 
of failure to comply with the requirements of subpart 4, the person's needs 
1m1st not be met through the mnthly payment to the peraon'a uaiatance unit. 
If additional peraons remain in the aaaistance unit, confusion is created 
concerning the amount of usiatance to provide to the remaining member,. 

This rule provision is necesaary in order to create clarity and enaure uniform 
statewide policy and procedure. It ia reasonable to atate that the amount of 
assistance that muat be provided to the remaining member• of the ineligible 
person's aasistance unit 111.1at be based upon the usiatance atandard applicable 
to the number of remaining member,. This proviaion ia reaaonable because it 
ensures that the remainder of the asaiatance unit doea not suffer from the 
ineligible recipient'• failure to comply and at the sam time imposes a 
financial sanction against the recipient for failing to comply with the 
requirements of aubpart 4. 

Subpart 6.a. Appeals. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.10, states that a 
recipient muat receive notice and be afforded an opportunity to be heard prior 
to the reduction, suspenaion, or termination of his or her general assistance 
grant. The statute further provides that a recipient has the right to a full 
adminiatrative and judicial review of an order or determination of a local 
agency under Minnesota Statutes, section 256.045. 

To provide consistency with these atatutes, it ia neceaaary to provide that a 
recipient who is determined ineligible under aubpart 5 may appeal the 
determination by aubmitting a written request for a bearing in accordance with 
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Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.045. Including this prov1s1on in the rule is 
reasonable because it informB interested and affected parties of this 
statutory right, enabling recipients to exercise the right. 

When a recipient appeals a local agency determination that the recipient is 
ineligible due to his or her failure to comply with subpart 4, a final 
determination of the recipient's eligibility or ineligibility is not arrived 
at until the commissioner issues an order deciding the appeal . Minnesota 
Statutes, section 256D.10 states that the recipient mst be afforded an 
opportunity to be heard before the local agency takes any adverse action 
against the recipient's grant. In order to comply with this requirement and 
ensure that the recipient is not deprived of his or her constitutional right 
to due process, as defined in Ggldber1 XA. kll:t. and its progeny, it is both 
necessary and reasonable to continue a recipient's general assistance benefits 
when the recipient has filed a timely appeal. 

Subpart h Reimbursement for interim assistance. This subpart is necessary 
to comply with the mandate in Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 
5, which states that a recipient who is found eligible for benefits from 
another source, and who receives payment from another source relating to the 
period during which general assistance was also being received, shall be 
required to reimburse the local agency for the interim assistance paid. The 
provision in thit subpart is reasonable because it applies only where a person 
has signed an interim assistance agreement and can therefore be presumed to 
understand and acknowledge an obligation to reimburse the local agency for 
interim assistance. Furthermore, it applies only where a person has received 
the first payment from another maintenance benefit program, and requires 
reimbursement only for the amount of general assistance paid to the recipient 
for the period of time covered by the other payment. This provision is only 
intended to prevent the recipient from profitting from a double benefit. 

Reimbursement for interim assistance provided to SSI applicants is handled 
under an agreement between the Department and the Social Security 
Administration, in accordance with title 42, United States Code, section 1383, 
subsection (g)(l). It is reasonable, therefore, to limit the application of 
this subpart to person• receiving maintenance benefits~ than SSI. The 
provisions permitting a local agency to initiate a civil action to recover 
interim assistance is reaaonable to further compliance with the statutory 
mandate in Minnesota Statute,, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, referenced 
above. It i• reaaonable for the local agency to seek reimbursement pursuant 
to civil action since the interim assistance agreement constitutes the 
recipient's legal obligation to repay the local agency for the amount of 
interim assistance paid. See Tµngc;liff ~ GAPPPO"Y/IAlth Q.{ P1pp9ylyapia. 
Pepartapt .o.t Public Welfar1, 396 A.2d 1168 (1978); lrepch ~ Michiaau 
Pee1rtmept .o.t social s1rvic11, 285 N.w. 2d 427 (Mich. App. 1979). 

It is reasonable to specify that the local agency can retain only 25% of the 
interim assistance recovered, because under Minnesota Statutes, section 
256D.03, subdivision 2, the state pays local agenciea for 75% of all general 
assistance grant,. It i• reaaonable to require the local agency to credit the 
balance to the state because this procedure meets state accounting 
requirement,, and protect• and conserves state funds. 
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f4x.t 9500.1256 SPECIAL SERVICES f2& m APPLICANTS. 

Subpart h Special Services. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, 
subdivision 5, specifies that the Commissioner shall adopt rules authorizing 
local agencies to retain from the a.mount recovered under an interim assistance 
agreement 25 percent plus actual reasonable fees, costs, and disbursements of 
appeals and litigation of providing special assistance to the recipient in 
processing the recipient's claim for maintenance benefits from another source. 
That statute also authorizes local agencies to contract with qualified 
providers to provide the special assistance, and requires that the rules 
include the methods by which local agencies identify, refer, and assist 
recipients who may be eligible for benefits under federal programs for the 
disabled. 

Part 9500.1256. subpart 1. specifies the special services which local agencies 
must offer to recipients. and for which reimbursement for feea, costs, and 
disbursements may be claimed. This subpart is necessary to implement the 
provisions of Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06. subdivision 5. 

The reasonableness of each special service contained in thia part is 
established below. 

l.t.cm I.&. Thia provision recognizes that an applicant or recipient is not 
likely to be familiar with the SSI program and that thia lack of knowledge may 
be inhibiting to the applicant or recipient. It ia reasonable to require the 
local agency or another qualified provider to offer additional explanation or 
counseling to an applicant or recipient who ia not knowledgeable about SSI 
because it enables the applicant or recipient to become knowledgeable about 
the benefits for which he or she may be eligible, and encourages him or her to 
obtain and uae those benefits. 

l.t.cm ~ Thia provision recognizes that many applicants or recipients may have 
difficulty understanding and completing the SSI application due to age, 
disability. mental illness or mental retardation. This provision ia 
reasonable because requiring the local agency or another qualified provider to 
offer special aaaiatance to the recipient in completing the SSI application 
insures that necessary information ia entered on the application in the manner 
required, increasing the applicant's or recipient's chances of obtaining and 
using those benefits. 

I.ta~ Eligibility for SSI ia baaed on disability. Thia prov1a1on 
recognizes that an applicant or recipient who baa a disability may have 
difficulty in understanding how to describe the disability ia specific terma. 
Thia proviaion ia reasonable because requiring the local agency or another 
qualified provider to offer aaaiatance to the applicant or recipient in 
assessing his or her disability in relation to SSI eligibility criteria 
enables the applicant to make an informed decision regarding how to beat 
present bis or her caae for eligibility, thereby increasing hia or her chances 
of obtaining and using those benefits. 

l.t.cm U... Thia provision recognizea that the Social Security Administration may 
require evidence or expect testimony to substantiate information provided by 
an SSI applicant. Thia prov1a1on ia reasonable because requiring that the 
local agency or another qualified provider offer to provide currently 
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available evidence or expert test i mony that may substantiate t he presence or 
severity of blindness or disability insures that the Social Security 
Administration has available information that may increase the applicant's or 
recipient's chances of ob taining and using SSI benefits. 

llG h Where evidence or expert testimony i s not already available, an 
applicant or recipient may be required to obtain it in order for the Social 
Securi t y Administration to make a determination of the appl icant or 
recipient's eligibility ofr SSI. This provision recognizes that the applicant 
or recipient may have difficulty understanding what is required and how to 
obtain it. This provis ion is reasonable because requiring the local agency or 
another qualified provider to offer usistance to the applicant or recipient 
i n obtaining evidence or testimony and cooperating with the Social Security 
administration procedures and agencies insures that the Social Security 
Administration obtains information that may increase the applicant's or 
recipient's chances of obtaining and using SSI. 

~ L. This provision recognizes that transporation may not be readily 
available to applicant's or recipients due to their limited incomes and 
disabi lities, and that applicant ' s or recipients may be unfamiliar with 
tranaporation that is available. This provision is reasonable because 
requiring the local agency or another qualified provider to offer assistance 
to the applicant or recipient with transportati on necessary during his or her 
attempts to obtain SSI benefits insures that he or she can travel to the 
Social Security Administration offices, to medical providers , and to hearings 
or litigation proceedings, thereby increasing the applicant's or recipient's 
chances of obtaining SSI benefits. 

I.taL ~ This provision recognizes that a carefully prepared and articulately 
presented case is important. Many applicants or recipients may be i ncapable 
of such preparation and presentation because of their age, disability, or lack 
of education in specific areas. Thia provision is reasonable because 
requiring the local agency or another qualified provider to offer assistance 
with preparation for and representation at interviews, hearings, or appeals 
related to SSI application insures that the applicant's or recipient's case 
will be effectively prepared and presented, thereby increasing the applicant's 
or recipient's chances to receive SSI benefits. 

l.t.&m 11a. This provision ia reasonable because developing a contract with a 
qualified provider ia a service which the local agency is required to provide 
under Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, and aa such i s 
reasonably reimbursable under Minnesota Statutes , section 256D.06, subdivision 
5, and the proviaiona of subparts 2 and 3 of these rules. 

~ l.A. Thia provision recognizes that service• other than those specified 
may be needed when assisting the applicant or recipient to apply for and 
obtain SSI benefit,. Thia provision it reuonable because services that 
assist the applicant or recipient establish eligibility for SSI benefits, 
should be considered special services under Minnesota Statutes, section 
256D.06, subdivision S, and thus be eligible for reimbursement under the 
provisions of subparts 2 and 3 . 

Subpart~ Reimburse111ent for interim assistance and special services. 
Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, states that the recipient 
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shall be required to reimburse the local agency for the interim assistance 
paid i f' the general assistance recipient is found eligible for o ther 
maintenance benefits and payment of those other benefits has been received for 
a time period during which general assistance was also paid . The statute a lso 
s tates that the Commissioner shall adopt rules which authorize local agencies 
to retain from the amount of interim assistance recovered under an interim 
assistance authorization agreement 25 percent plus actual reasonable fees, 
costs, and disbursements of appeals and litigation, of providing special 
assistance to the recipient in processing the recipient's claim for 
maintenance benefits from another source. 

Subpart 2 is necessary to carry out this statutory mandate. This subpart 
clarifies the method of deter111ining the amount of reimbursement to the local 
agency for providing interim assistance , the amount of reimbursement available 
to the local agency for providing special services to applicants or recipients 
who apply for SSI benefits, and the documentation requirements when claiming 
reimbursement, so that compliance with Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, 
subdivision 5, is achieved. 

llJ:m ~ Minnesota Statutes, 1ection 256D.06, 1ubdivision 5, states that the 
general assistance recipient shall be required to reimbur1e the local agency 
for the interim usiatance paid if the recipient ia found eligible for other 
maintenance benefits and payment of those other benefits baa been received for 
a time period during which general usiatance was also paid. This provision 
ia intended to prevent a recipient from obtaining a double benefit for the 
period of time in which he or she received general uaistance. Title 42 of 
the United States Code, section 1383, subsection (g)(l), authorizes the state 
and its political subdivisions to obtain reimbursement for interim assistance 
furnished by the State to an individual who ia determined eligible for SSI 
benefits. 

Pursuant to a written agreement between the State of Minnesota and the Social 
Security Administration, entered into pursuant to Title 42, United States 
Code, section 1383(g)(l)-(4), when an applicant baa executed an interim 
assistance authorization agreement and baa been determined eligible for SSI 
benefits, the Social Security Administration will forward the initial payment 
of SSI benefits to the local agency. 

Both the federal and state statutes specify that the local agency may recover 
from this initial SSI paymnt the amount of general uaiatance interim 
asai1tance provided to the recipient. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06 , 
subdivision 5, atatea that the amount of interim u1i1tance which may be 
recovered by the local agency cannot exceed the amount of general assistance 
paid during the ti• period to which the other maintenance benefits apply. 
Title 42, United Statea Code, section 1383, aubaection (g)(4)(A) requires the 
State to pay to the individual the balance of the initial SSI payment that 
exceeds the reimbursable amount within 10 days. 

It is therefore both necessary and reuonable to specify that the local agency 
must subtract from the initial SSI payment the amount of interim assi1tance 
paid to the recipient's uaistance unit and forward the difference to the 
recipient within 10 day• of receipt of the initial SSI payment 10 that 
compliance with these statute is achieved. 
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After determining the amount of interim assistance to recover and forwarding 
the balance of the initial SSI payment to the recipient, it is necessary to 
specify the amount of interim assistance the local agency may retain, the 
amount which IILlSt be paid to a qualified provider under subpart 3 • and the 
amount which must be forwarded to the Department. Subitem.s ( 1), ( 2) and (3) 
are necessary to insure that a uniform, statewide procedure is followed by 
local agencies making this determination. 

The following establishes the reasonableness for each subitem under item A. 

Subitcm Uh This provision is reasonable because it complies with Minnesota 
Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, and section 256D.03, subdivision 2, 
which permits the local agency to recover the county share of interim 
assistance which the local agency provided with its own funds. Minnesota 
Statutes, section 256D.03, subdivision 2, sets the county share of general 
assistance provided to a recipient at 25%. 

Syhitam Uh This provision is reasonable because it complies with Minnesota 
Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, which permits the local agency to 
retain, from the state's share of interim assistance provided, an additional 
25% of the interim assistance recovered as an advocacy incentive. It is 
reasonable to limit the local agency'• recovery by specifying that this 25% is 
available only where the local agency has provided at least minimal assistance 
to the SSI applicant to insure that local agencies are being "reimbursed" for 
services actually provided. 

Subitam Uh This provision is reasonable because it complies with Minnesota 
Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, which permits the local agency to 
retain from the remaining 50% of the interim assistance recovered the actual 
reasonable fees, coats, and disbursements related to appeals and litigation 
and provision of special assistance to the recipient. 

ll&JIL .L. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, states that 
reimbursement for the interim assistance provided may not uceed the amount of 
general assistance paid. Item Bis necessary to inform local agencies that 
reimbursement for special services is limited to the amount of recovery 
available from the initial SSI payment, and that additional reimbursement IILl&t 
not be sought from the recipient. Similarly, the local agency may not seek 
reimbursement unless the recipient is eventually found eligible for other 
maintenance benefits and receives the initial payment from the other benefit 
program. 

Thie provision is reasonable because it insures that applicants or recipient• 
who are forced to apply for SSI under part 9500.1254, and who are found to be 
ineligible for SSI will not have to bear the coat of that application. Thie 
provision also puts local agencies on notice as to the amount of reimbursement 
to expect, thus enabling them to plan their upenditures wisely. 

ll9 '-a, Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.03, subdivision 2, states that state 
aid shall be paid to local agencies for 75 percent of all general assistance 
grants up to the standards established by the Commissioner. 

It is reasonable to require that the balance of the initial SSI payment which 
is not retained by the local agency pursuant to item A or paid to another 
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qualified provider as reimbursement pursuant to subpart 9 must be credited 
back to the state because 75% of the interim assistance recovered by the local 
agency is actually state funds. It is reasonable to require that the state 
portion of the recovery must be netted from the state share of expenditures 
paid to the local agency as an advance payment for the next month's general 
assistance grants in order to meet accounting requirements. This provision is 
also reasonable because it protects and conserves state funds. 

llal ~ Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06 • subdivision 5 • specifies that 
the Commissioner shall adopt rules, and may adopt emergency rules, authorizing 
local agencies to retain from the amount recovered under an interim assistance 
agreement 25 percent plus actual reasonable fees, costs and disbursements of 
appeals and litigation, of providing special assistance to the recipient in 
processing the recipient's claim for maintenance benefits from another source. 

This provision is reasonable because it implements the statute and exercises 
prudent management of public funds by requiring the local agency to document 
the reasonable, actual fees, costs or disbursements which it or another 
qualified provider incurs in providing special services to the recipient. 

Subpart la. Reimbursement to qualified providers under contract to provide 
special services. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, states 
that the Commissioner shall adopt rules which authorize local agenciea to 
retain from the amount of interim assistance recovered under an interim 
assistance authorization agreement 25 percent plua actual reasonable fees, 
costs, and disbursement• of appeal• and litigation, of providing special 
assistance to the recipient in proceuing the recipient's claim for 
maintenance benefits from another source. The statute also states that the 
local agency may contract with qualified persons to provide the special 
assistance. 

This subpart is necessary to carry out the statutory mandate, and to specify 
the contracting procedures and payment methods which the local agency must use 
when contracting with a qualified provider of special aervices. The 
reaaonableneas of each item is e1tabli1hed below. 

llal ~ Minnesota Statutes, aection 256D.06, subdiviaion 5, specifies that a 
local agency may enter into a contract with a qualified provider to provide 
special service• to an applicant or recipient. 

In order to implement the provisions of statute, it ia both necessary and 
reasonable to require a qualified provider to enter into a contract with the 
local agency in order to receive reimburaement for the proviaion of apecial 
service•• 

Minnesota Statutea, section 256D.04, clause (2), require• the Commissioner to 
promulgate uniform rules con1i1tent with lav for carrying out and enforcing 
the provisions of aections 256D.01 to 256D.21 to the end that general 
assistance may be adminiatered aa uniformly as po11ible throughout the state. 

It is therefore reasonable to specify that the contract must be on a 
standardized form so that the provisions of the contract are conaistent 
statewide. It is reasonable to recognize that local county board contracting 
procedures may require modifications to the format of the contract and permit 
such modification• provided the changes do not alter the subatance of the 
contract. 
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llal ~ Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, specifies t hat 
the local agency may reimburse a qualified provider through contract for the 
provision of special services. 

Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.04, clause (2), requires the Commissioner to 
promulgate uniform rules consistent with law for carrying out and enforcing 
the provisions of sections 256D.01 to 256D.21 to the end that general 
assistance may be administered as uniformly as possible throughout the state. 

Thia provision is necessary because it implements the provisions of statute, 
specifies the amount of reimbursement that qualified providers may obtain, and 
specifies the procedures by which such reimbursement shall be made. It is 
reasonable to allow qualified providers under contract with the local agency 
to recover fees, costs, and disbursements when it is a qualified provider 
other than the local agency that haa provided the special services because the 
local agency is allowed to recover for these same things when they are 
providing special services . 

Subitem ~ Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.04, clause (4), requires the 
Commissioner to accept and supervise the diaburaement of any funds that may be 
provided by the federal government or from other source• for use in this state 
for general assistance. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.04, clause (2), 
requires the Commiaaioner to promulgate uniform rules conaiatent with law for 
carrying out and enforcing the provisions of 1ection1 256D.Ol to 256D.21 to 
the end that general aasiatance may be admini1tered aa uniformly as possible 
throughout the state. 

In order to protect and preserve public funds and to implement these statutes, 
it is neceaaary to specify that a qualified provider be reimbursed only when 
an applicant or recipient baa been referred to the provider and only if the 
local agency receives an initial SSI payment for the recipient served. This 
provision is reasonable because it insure• that public funds are spent only on 
services authorized, through contract, to be provided. 

It ia reasonable to state that reimbur1ement is available to the qualified 
provider only when the recipient has been referred as provided by subpart 3, 
item B, because the referral provides a formal mechanism for specifying which 
applicants or recipient• are being served under the contract with the 
qualified provider ao that reimbursement is provided only to recipients 
covered by the contract specified in Minnesota Statute•• section 256D.06, 
subdivision 5. It ia also reasonable to include thi• provision in the rule 
part• in order to achieve atatevidene,1 and uniformity. 

Because Minne1ota Statute,, 1ection 256D.06, subdivision 5 , specifies that the 
money retained for the reimbursement of the fees, cost• and diaburaements 
related to provision of special services must be from the state share of the 
recovery, it is reuonable that reimbursement to the qualified provider shall 
be made by the local agency only when the initial SSI payment i1 received for 
the applicant or recipient and interim aa1istance has been recovered from 
which to make reimbursement. 

Subitg Ula, This provi1ion i• nece11ary to protect and con1erve public funds 
and achieve statewide unifor11ity. The Equal Acee•• to Justice Act established 
a federal program to provide legal service• to peraon1 without the financial 
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resources needed to pay for these services. Under the Equal Access to Justice 
Act, an attorney may be reimbursed up to $75 per hour of service when serving 
a client. Because this amount has previously been established as a reasonable 
maximum reimbursement amount, it is reasonable to adopt the same maximum rate 
for the provision of special services under t he general assistance program. 

Sybitem ill.a. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.04, clause (1), requires the 
Commissioner to supervise the administration of general assistance and general 
assistance medical care by local agencies as provided in sections 256D.01 to 
256D.21. Clause (2) of that statute requires the Commissioner to promulgate 
uniform rules consistent with law for carrying out and enforcing the 
provisions of sections 256D.01 to 256D.21 to the end that general assistance 
may be administered as uniformly as possible throughout the state. 

Reimbursement to a qualified provider under contract with the local agency 
will depend on the number of hours of service• provided pursuant to item D. 
It is reasonable to require that the provider document the number of hours of 
service and costs and disbursements when requesting reimbursement so that 
sufficient information is available to accurately determine the amount of 
reimbursement to be made. This provision establishes a reasonable means of 
ensuring that public funds are protected. 

llal ~ This item establishes certain limits on the qualified providers' 
authority to seek reimbursement for special services from an applicant or 
recipient. It is necessary to protect applicants and recipients from being 
required to pay for services that are to be reimbursed only after the receipt 
of the initial SSI payment. 

Subitq ilh Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.04, clause (1), requires the 
Commissioner to supervise the administration of general assistance and general 
assistance medical care by local agencies as provided in sections 256D.01 to 
256D.21. Clause (2) of that statute requires the Commissioner to promulgate 
uniform rules consistent with law for carrying out and enforcing the 
provisions of sections 256D.01 to 256D.21 to the end that general assistance 
may be administered as uniformly as possible throughout the state. 

Requiring an applicant or recipient to provide, from their personal funds, 
advance payment for special services would impose financial hardship on 
individuals with severely limited financial resources. In order to assure 
that a recipient i1 not required to provide advance payment for services which 
the local agency has required him or her to take, it is neces1ary to specify 
that the qualified provider a1st not require prepayment of any fees. co1ts or 
disbursements from the applicant or recipient. It is reasonable to include 
this provision in the rule parts becau1e it inforu a qualified provider that 
he or she may receive payment for fees, coats, and disbursements related to 
the provi1ion of special services to the recipient only through the contract 
with the local agency. 

Subitg Uh Minnesota Statutes, section 256D. 04, clause (1), requires the 
Commissioner to supervise the administration of general assistance and general 
assistance medical care by local agencies as provided in sections 256D.01 to 
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256D.21. Clause (2) of that s tatute requires the Commissioner t o promul gate 
uniform rules consistent with law for carry ing out and enforcing the 
provis i ons of section• 256D.01 t o 256D.21 to the end that general assistance 
may be administered as uniformly as possible throughout the state. 

Under part 9500.1254, a recipient may be required to apply for ot her 
maintenance benefits. It is not reasonable to require the recipient to pay 
t he qualified provider ' s fees, which may be aa high aa $75 per hour, for 
providing special services related to a mandatory application. If the 
recipient were required to reimburse the qualified provider for fees, the 
r ecipient would have to pay for services related to the requirement to apply 
for other maintenance benefits from hia or her already l i mited income and 
resources. 

It is therefore reasonable to spec i fy that the qual i fied provider shall not 
seek reimbursement for feea from the applicant or recipient. 

Permitting qualified providers to seek reimbursement for coats and 
disbursements directly from a recipient ia neceaaary to insure the 
availability of competent, qualified providers. Without thia provision, 
qualified providers might be reluctant to serve all but the moat clearly 
eligible SSI applicantl for fear of losing money in the proceaa . 

Thia provision ia reasonable because, by requi ring the qualified provider to 
inform the recipient that the recipient can obtain special aervicea from the 
local agency without coat, the recipient ia ensured of and aware of the option 
to receive auch aervicea from the local agency and will therefore not be or 
feel compelled to pay the qualified provider for special services . 

ll&m 12.a. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, apecifiea that 
the amount of fund a which may be retained for the reimbursement of feea, coats 
and diaburaementa of providing special uaiatance to a recipient 'Ill.1st be taken 
from the state share of the recovery. 

This provision, which specifies that the total amount of reimbursement from 
the local agency to all qualified providers who serve an applicant or 
recip i ent muat not exceed the state share of the recovery, is necessary to 
comply with statute. It provides that qualified provider'• reimbursement 'Ill.la t 
be taken from the share o-f interim a&1istance remaining after the local agency 
is reimbursed for the county's 25% of the general uaiatance payments. See 
Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.03, subdivision 2. 

Minnesota Statutes , section 256D.03, subdivision 2, c l ause ( b) , specifies t hat 
the local agency may, from ita own resources, make payments of general 
assistance to persons not meeting the eligibility standards of section 
256D .05, subdivision 1, but for whom the aid ·would further the purposes 
established in the general assistance program in accordance with rules 
promulgated by the Commissioner. Thia provision also permits the local agency 
to pay general usistance at a level above the state standards. It is 
necessary to specify in these rules that the local agency may elect to provide 
additional amounts of reimbursement to a qualified provider for the provider' s 
feea, costs and disbursements to comply with the statute. It ia reasonable to 
limit this provision to expressly authorized amounts and to specify, in 
compliance with the statute, that these amounts be paid from local agency 
funds only . 
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llG L. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, specifies that 
the amount of funds which may be retained for the reimbursement of fees, costs 
and disbursements of providing special assistance to a recipient aist be taken 
from the state share of the recovery. When an applicant or recipient i s 
served by more than one qualified provider, and the amount of interim 
assistance recovered under subpart 2, item A, aubitems (2) and (3) is less 
than the total amount of reimbursement sought by all providers the 
reimbursement to~ provider may be less than the amount billed by that 
provider. 

It is therefore necessary to specify a method of determining the amount of 
reimbursement which mst be paid to each provider so that each provider 
receives fair treatment, and to insure that uniform reimbursement procedures 
are followed statewide. 

Because providers may bill at greatly varying rates for the same unit of 
service, equal treatment would not be -afforded by determining the amount of 
reimbursement to each based on the amount each billed. 

Moreover, since providers may submit claima for reimbursement at different 
times, equal treatment would not be afforded by determining the amount of 
reimbursement to each based on when the request for reimbursement is received. 

Specifying that the amount of reimbursement to each provider will be based 
upon the number of hours that each provider has served the applicant or 
recipient is therefore the moat reasonable means of insuring equal treatment. 
This provision is also reasonable because it informs affected parties of the 
rule provisions which may effect them. 

llG Ea. When an applicant or recipient is served by the local agency and one 
or more other qualified providers, and the amount of reimbursement sought by 
qualified providers is less than the amount of interim assistance retained 
under subpart 2, item A, subitema (2) and (3), it is necessary to specify the 
amount of reimbursement to be paid to the other providers and the amount the 
local agency may retain. The method prescribed in item Fis reasonable 
because it ensures that the qualified providers are fully reimbursed for their 
actual fees, coats, and diaburae11enta 1 and permits the local agency to retain 
up to the full 25% permitted under Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, 
subdivision 5, as an "advocacy incentive." 

ll&m ~ Minneaota Statutes, section 256D.04, clause (4), requires the 
Commissioner to accept and supervise the disbursement of any funds that may be 
provided by the federal government or from other sources for use in this state 
for general assistance and general assistance medical care. Clause (2) of 
that statute requires the COlllllliaaioner to promulgate uniform rules consistent 
with law for carrying out and enforcing the provisions of sections 256D.Ol to 
256D.21 to the end that general assistance may be administered as uniformly as 
possible throughout the state. 

A qualified provider may have served an applicant or recipient in applying or 
attempting to qualify for SSI prior to that person's application for general 
assistance or prior to implementation of these rules. If the qualified 
provider is successful in helping the applicant or recipient obtain SSI 
benefits, the need for general assistance is reduced, state and county funds 
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are conserved, and the intent of Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, 
subdivision 5, is served. Reimbursement to the qualified provider will 
encourage early provision of services to persons who are or who become 
recipients of general assistance, thereby further conserving public funds. 
Providing reimbursement to qualified providers in this situation is therefore 
consistent with the intent of the statute. 

This provision specifies that reimbursement is limited to services provided 
within 6 months of referral of the applicant or recipient to the qualified 
provider and that such reimbursement is not required if the contracting 
procedures of a particular local agency prohibit the payment to conserve state 
funds. These provisions are reasonable because they encourage providers to 
provide the special services authorized by statute, and insure that statewide 
uniformity is achieved. Six months is a reasonable time limit that insures 
that services reimbursed under these rules were not provided at so remote a 
time as to be unrelated to the intent of these rules. 

Because Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, specifies that the 
expense of providing special assistance to recipients may be reimbursed by the 
local agency from the state share of the interim assistance recovered, the 
local agency's only obligation to a qualified provider is to pay for services 
provided to a person who has received general usistance pending a 
determination of SSI eligibility. Because the local agency's obligation is to 
persona who are general assistance recipients, it is reasonable to state that 
payment for the provision of special services within six months of referral of 
the person to the qualified provider 11a1st be made only after reimbursement has 
been made for the provision of special aervices rendered to the person during 
the time the person was a recipient of general assistance. 

ll.cm 11.. Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, subdivision 5, specifies that 
the local agency may contract with qualified persona to provide special 
services to an applicant or recipient. A qualified provider may provide 
specialized services which are not available through the local agency. 
Likewise, the local agency may provide specialized services which are not 
available from another qualified provider. Item H specifies that a contract 
is to be used when a recipient or applicant requires or desires aervicea from 
more than one qualified provider. It is necessary to require a contractual 
agreement becaiae Minneaota Statutes, aection 256D.06, subdivieion 5, 
specifically authorizes local agencies to "contract" for special services. 

Because the applicant or recipient may require both types of specialized 
service,, it is reasonable to permit the local agency and another qualified 
provider to jointly provide the epecial eervices specified in subpart 1. The 
joint provision of epecial eervices is consistent with Minnesota Statutes, 
section 256D.06, subdivision 5, aaaurea that the applicant's or recipient's 
need for special assistance is met, and insures a unifona statewide procedure. 

Subpart !u, Termination of special services and contracts. Minnesota 
Statutes, section 256D.04, clause (4), requires the Commissioner to accept and 
supervise the disbursemnt of any funda that may be provided by the federal 
government or from other source• for use in this state for general aaaistance 
and general uaistance medical care. Clause (2) of that statute require• the 
Commissioner to promulgate uniform rule• consistent with law for carrying out 
and enforcing the proviaions of sections 256D.01 to 256D.21 to the end that 
general aaaistance may be administered•• uniformly as poaaible throughout the 
state. 
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In order to implement the provisions of statute, it is necessary to include 
this subpart to establish the procedures and methods for terminating special 
services and contracts, and to create statewide uniformity. The 
reasonableness of each item under this subpart is discussed below. 

lla1 Aa. Under part 9500.1254, subpart 3, an applicant or recipient may choose 
to receive special services from a qualified provider. Because the applicant 
or recipient may choose whether or not to receive special services from a 
qualified provider, the applicant or recipient must also have the right to 
decide to discontinue receiving services from a chosen provider. 

It is reasonable to specify that when an applicant or recipient requests in 
writing that the local agency terminate the special services agreement with a 
qualified provider, that the local agency must terminate the agreement and 
1DUst mail written notice of the termination to the provider so that the 
provider does not attempt to provide additional services under an agreement 
that no longer exist. 

It is reasonable to require the local agency to mail the provider a copy of 
the applicant's or recipient's termination request to verify that the 
applicant or recipient has requested termination of the agreement. 

This provision specifies that the termination is effective three days after 
the notice of termination is mailed, and that services provided after that 
date are not eligible for reimbursement under subpart 3. Thia provision is 
necessary to clarify when termination of the agreement is effective and which 
services will not be reimbursed once the agreement is terminated. Thia 
provision is also necessary to create statewide uniformity. Three days is a 
reasonable time because it insures that the provider will receive the notice 
and will know, therefore, that further service to the applicant or recipient 
will not be reimbursed. 

lla1 L. A qualified provider may choose to discontinue providing special 
services to a recipi~nt. When the qualified provider chooses to discontinue 
service provision, the qualified provider has a duty to inform the recipient 
and the local agency that services will no longer be provided. 

It is necessary to specify that when a qualified provider elects not to 
provide the special services in subpart l to a recipient, affected parties 
must be informed of the decision, and provided with certain information in 
order to make arrangements for providing continuing special services to the 
recipient, if appropriate. The reasonableness of the information required is 
established below. 

Sµbitcm ill.&. The applicant's or recipient's application for SSI may be 
dependent upon completing additional steps in SSI'a application process. 
Because the applicant or recipient may need to complete those steps in order 
to be found eligible for SSI benefits, it is reasonable to specify that the 
qualified provider 1m1at inform the applicant or recipient and the local agency 
of the status of the applicant's or recipient's application for SSI benefits 
so that the applicant's or recipient's chances of obtaining SSI benefits are 
not reduced by the failure to complete the needed application steps. 
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Subitem Uh This provision is reasonable because it informs the applicant or 
recipient and the local agency of deadlines which are essential to 
determination of the applicant's or recipient's eligibility for SSI benefits, 
and enhances the applicant's or recipient's chances of being found eligible 
for those benefits. 

Subitem !.lL. This provision is reasonable because it enables the applicant or 
recipient to exercise his or her right to select another qualified provider. 

Subitem ~ This provision is reasonable because providing this information 
to the applicant or recipient may assist him or her in exercising the right to 
select another qualified provider. 

ll.@m ~ If a qualified provider fails to perform all or part of the terms of 
the contract with the local agency, the local agency will have a cause for 
termination of the contract with a qualified provider. When the local agency 
does terminate the contract, it is necessary to require a written notice to be 
provided to the qualified provider and to the applicants or recipients being 
served by the provider to make sure they are informed of the termination. 
Specifying that the local agency 1111st inform the qualified provider and 
recipients being served by the qualified provider that the contract is 
terminated is reasonable because it enables those parties to take appropriate 
action. 

In order to provide the provider and the recipient sufficient information to 
enable them to exercise their rights to seek remedy, it ia reasonable to 
inform the recipient and the provider of the reasons for the termination. 

In order to assist the recipient to choose another qualified provider, it is 
reasonable to require the local agency to provide a list of qualified 
providers to the recipient. 

It is necessary to clarify when the termination ia effective and when services 
will no longer be eligible for reimburtement under subpart 3 to create 
uniformity and statewidenesa. It is reasonable to specify that the 
termination is effective three days after the notice of termination is mailed 
to the qualified provider and that services provided after that date are not 
eligible for reimbursement, because this insures that the provider has 
received the notice and it aware that further services to the applicant or 
recipient will not be reimbursed. 
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Fiscal Impact Statement of Parts 9500.1254 and 9500.1256, which Govern County 
Responsibilities for the Referral of General Assistance Applicants and 
Recipients to Other Maintenance Benefit Programs and for the Provision of 
Special Services to Supplemental Security Income Applicants. 

The purpose of this statement is to identify the potential costs of 
implementing parts 9500 . 1254 and 9500.1256, and to explain why no net cost to 
counties should be expected. 

The provisions of parts 9500.1254 and 9500.1256 which have a potential coat 
are the provisions requiring special services for SSI applicants. 

The statutory provision, codified as Minnesota Statutes, section 256D.06, 
subdivision 5, which requires the provision of special services also provides 
for the coats of special services to be reimbursed. When this statutory 
provision was passed in 1984, no net coat to the State or the counties was 
assumed. Thia assumption still appears to be correct. 

For every recipient who is placed on SSI who would otherwise be receiving 
General Assistance, the State saves $150 per month and the county save $50 per 
month in General Assistance coats. The State also saves approximately $120 
per month, and the county $13 per month, through the shifting of medical costs 
from General Assistance Medical Care to Medical Assistance. The latter 
savings results from 53% Federal funding of Medical Assiatance. 

In the year following passage of the legislation (F.Y. 1985), Minnesota's SSI 
caseload rose by 1,200 cases. The greatest part of this increase can 
reasonably be attributed to county efforts to uaist GA recipients in 
establishing SSI eligibility. If we assume one year's savings on 600 cases, 
the State would save $1,900,000 and the counties $450,000. Some of the 
State's savings are rebated to the counties from the State share of interim 
assistance recoveries aa reimbursement for direct expenses or contracted 
services. Between this reimbursement and the savings accruing to counties, it 
is believed that the counties will experience no net increase in costs from 
providing the special services. 
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OUTSIDE EXPERT WITNESSES 

The Department of Human Services will not be using outside expert witnesses to 
testify in support of these rules. 

CONCLUSION 

The forgoing statements and information demonstrate the need for and the 
reasonableness of the proposed amendments to part 9500.1206 and proposed parts 
9500.1254 to 9500.1256 . To a great extent, the need for and reasonableness of 
the rules are prescribed expressly by state statute, state rules, and the 
inherent responsibility of the Minnesota Department of Human Services to 
exercise prudent management of public funds • 

• L VIN!, Commissioner 
Minnesota Department of Human Services 
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